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Term Datesð2017 
Term 1 30th Januaryð13th April 

Term 2 1st Mayð7th July 

Term 3 24th Julyð29th September 

Term 4 16th Octoberð15th December 
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Term 2 

Monday June 12 
Public HolidayðQueenôs Birthday 

Wednesday June 14 
Year 8/9 Girls Football 

Sunday June 18 
Race 1 Pedal PrixðVictoria Park 

Monday June 19ðJune 22 
Senior School Exam Week 

Wednesday June 21 
Year 8 Boys Soccer 
Finance Meeting 6:00pm 
Governing Council Meeting 7:00pm 

Tuesday July 4 
Years 10-12 Meningococcal B 
Vaccine 2nd visit 

Friday July 7 
Last day of Term 2 
Early Dismissal 2:05pm 

Monday July 24 
First day of Term 3 

 
 

Reporting Student Absence 

If your child is absent from school please 
contact Valley View Secondary School on 
8360 6111 before 9am to let us know a reason 
for the absence.  If your child is marked 
unexplained for Homegroup and we have not 
been notified, a text message will be sent to 
the first Parent/Caregiverôs mobile number as 
recorded in our student database. This text 
message can only be replied to within 24 hours 
before the number is deactivated.  Please use 
the student diary for signing students in late or 
leaving early from school and please contact 
the front office to complete an Exemption Form 
if your child/ren will be absent for more than 5 
consecutive days. 

STEM Days 

On Wednesday and Thursday this week 
students from Ingle Farm East Primary 
School and Para Vista Primary School 
visited us to explore óAll Things Flightô.  
It is a very hands on day where they 
build and fly a range of crafts.  

It is fantastic to see Year 7 students 
working collaboratively with high school 

students and teachers in a fun, safe learning environment. 

I must congratulate all teachers involved in creating such a great day 
where learning is at the centre and the great things we do at 
Valley View Secondary School are showcased. 

Student Success 

Teachers are constantly working hard to ensure all students can be 
successful.  It is appreciated to receive the support of parents and I 
trust your support will continue.  Year level managers monitor their 
students and will put measures in place to improve student learning 
outcomes.  Letters may be sent home or a phone call to inform 
parents of any issues.  Round table conferences with child, parent and 
teacher are being held next week for Year 8 students seen to be at 
risk. 

Again I thank all parents for your support with your childôs learning. 

Student Free Day 

Our Student Free Day on the 29th May was a great success.  
Teachers worked together to continue to improve their understanding 
of the Australian Curriculum and the moderation of student work.  Our 
ancillary staff also worked together collaboratively to build on and 
improve the great work they do each day for our students. 

Well done to Sue Dobrowolski and Julie Collings-Wells for their 
organisation of the day. 

Pedal Prix 

The Viper Racing, Pedal Prix team will make their first race 
appearance on the track at Victoria Park, Sunday 18th June, with 
racing starting at 10:00am.  For those wanting to join the action 
trackside, our vehicle numbers are 90 and 155 and we are located in 
pet lane A, pit 21-22, right alongside East Para Primary School. 

The Victoria Park grand stand also provides excellent viewing of the 
race which officers free access for spectators. 

Greg Cox 

 



Boys Basketball 
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On Thursday the 25
th 
of May, Mr Miller and Mr Lawson (pre 

service teacher) took the boys basketball team to participate in 
the basketball tournament at Mars Sporting Complex. The 
players Ash Young, Mohammad Saleh, Ryleigh Travis, 
Brent Reyes, BJ Xie, and Connor Shaw all participated in the 
tournament. The first game was against Roma Mitchell 
Secondary College, our players worked together assessing and 
finding each other strengths and utilising them in order to score.  

The boys were great as they had their confidence up coming off 
with a win against Roma Mitchell.  This was crucial as we had 
Modbury High School up next; the boys played at their best in 
order to keep up with the fast breaks and tough defence of 
Modbury High School.  Unfortunately the boys didnôt win this 
match but represented Valley View Secondary School very well 
through hard work, teamwork and great sportsmanship.  

Our final game against Banksia Park International High School, the scoreboard again didnôt show how much 
effort and hard work our boys put into the game.  Regardless of the end score, the boys proved to themselves 
that they should have won, knowing they played a more skilful game than previous matches, through trying 
new game tactics to adjust their roles within the game.  The boys took it upon themselves to lift each othersô 
heads and be proud of their efforts as they tried their hardest.  The results showing that we would play for 3rd 
position against Para Hill High School.  The boys quickly lifted their skills; effort, teamwork and game tactics 
resulted in our success.   

The basketball team came 3rd overall, which was outstanding.  Great efforts by all the players.  Thank you for 
your hard work and sense of sportsmanship throughout the day.  Also thank you to Mr Lawson for coaching 
the team.  

Mr Miller 
PE Teacher 

 

Adelaide Symphony Orchestra Performance 

On Tuesday, 6th June the Year 9 students ventured to the 

Adelaide Town Hall to watch a concert by the Adelaide Symphony 

Orchestra entitled Fortuneôs Fool.  The concert featured the orchestra 

performing music from three adaptations of William Shakespeareôs 

classic tragedy, Romeo and Juliet, including Prokofievôs ballet, the 

Baz Luhrmann film and the 

Bernstein musical, West Side Story.  

This excursion was part of an 

intertextuality unit focussing on how 

different people have retold the 

same story for different audiences.  

The students were exceptional 

ambassadors for our school and 

were complimented for their 

behaviour by members of the public. 

Ms Macdonald 

English Teacher 

 

 

 



Crystal Garden 
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Open Boys Knockout Basketball 

On Friday 2 June, Valley View Secondary School participated in a basketball 
knockout tournament against Windsor Gardens Secondary College and 
Golden Grove High School.  The open boys team consisted of Mohamed 
Conneh, Scott Baker, Brent Reyes, Brenton Harvey, Kyle Polkinghorne, 
Connor Shaw, Ashley Young, and Lengudi Marou.  The team was coached by 
Mr. Lawson (pre service teacher).  

Our first game we played against Golden Grove High School, a tight game, as 
it was goal for goal.  The boys played a great game using communication, 
performing their different plays and using each other in order to get a 

successful shot.  Unfortunately the scoreboard did not reflect on our hard work but the boys still represented the 
Valley View Secondary School with great sportsmanship and hard work ethic.  

The boys discussed amongst each other to improve for the following game against 
Windsor Gardens Secondary College.  Exceptional skills 
sparked as the game began, the boys were drawing the 
defender and opening up teammates to score.  I was very 
impressed with the attitudes from each of the players as we 
were down by 15 points but the boys showed determination and 
turned the game into a nail biting close game.  Unfortunately we 
ended up losing.  Great efforts by all the players.   

Thank you for your hard work and sense of sportsmanship 
throughout the day.  

Mr Lawson 
Pre Service Teacher 

Students in Year 8 and 9 Science classes have been growing crystals.  These 
crystal gardens form during the lesson from a sprinkling of metal oxides in to a 
silicate solution.  In the earth the same silicate solution is in extreme heat and 
pressure and much slower to form. 

Students were amazed and engaged by this activity. 
Mrs Bird 

Science Teacher 

Year 9 Biological Science 

 

As part of the Year 9 Biological Science cells my class participated in a heart dissection practical with the aim of 
analysing links between the human body and science. 

Mrs Mitchell 

Science Teacher 

 
We had to cut the heart, open it like a book and see inside it.  
There was thick blood on the inside as well as veins. 
We got to cut the veins open, once we did that blood got on 
myself and my partner. 

Daniel Ogbonnaya 

 


